
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

July 29, 2013 

Mr. Dean Kubani 
City of Santa Monica 
1685 Main Street 
Santa Monica, California 90401 

~EDMUND G. B ROWN J R. 
~GOVERNOR 

~ M ATTHEW RODRIQUEZ 

'"""~ SECRi.TARY FOR 
~ EN\IIAONWENTAl PAOTlCTIOH 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
-SANTA MONICA CORPORATION YARD, 2500 MICHIGAN AVENUE, SANTA MONICA, 
CALIFORNIA (ORDER NO. R4-2007-0019, SERIES NO. 083, Cl-9466, GLOBAL ID. 
WDR100000834) 

Dear Mr. Kubani, 

On November 24, 2008, this Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) informed 
you that the subject discharge is regulated under Regional Board Order No. R4-2007 -0019, 
which specifies your Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR). 

In a letter dated July 19, 2013, you requested the termination of the WDR coverage under 
Board Order No. R4-2007-0019 because the Regional Board - Underground Storage Tank 
Program issued case closure for the subject site on May 16, 2013. Therefore, you no longer 
need the WDR. The coverage for the subject facility under Regional Board Order No. R4-2007-
0019 is hereby terminated, with the exception of enforcement under the terms of the permit. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Dr. Ann Chang at (213) 620-
6122 (achang@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu 
at (213) 576-6683 (ewu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

<:S~ U~ 
Samuel Unger, P:~ 
Executive Officer 

cc: Mr. Gary Clendenin, ICF International 

MARIA M EHRANIAN, CHAIR I SAMUEL UNGER, EX ECUTIVE O FFICER 
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